
Please open and print the attached document from Mr. Rose. Some of the temporary employees may not have access to 
e-mail so please make sure that every DMV staff member receives a copy of this memo.

From: Fouty, Peggy D.
To: DMV All Users <DMV-All@scdps.state.sc.us>

Date: 8/28/2002 9:37:27 AM
Subject: memo from Boykin Rose

Attachments: BBR Memo 8-27-02.jpg

Thank you,

Peggy Fouty
South Carolina Division of Motor Vehicles
Customer Service - Field Administration
(803)737-1152
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